
METH TASK FORCE MEETING NOTES 

May 12, 2011 

 

Present:  L. Burguess, S. Kibler, S. Lindsey, D. Walker, J. Weaver, S. White 

   

 L. Burguess made motion to approve the Agenda.  Seconded by S. Kibler and 

passed unanimously. 

 D. Walker motioned to approve Meeting Minutes from 1/13/2011.  L. Burguess 

seconds the motion which carries unanimously. 

 Drug Abuse and Awareness Summit was held on April 15
th

 and was well 

received.  S. Lindsey believes it provided good awareness to our community.  The 

Range News is to do an article on the presentation. 

 Reviewed all Radio Ad submissions provided.  All agreed to Austin Dye as the 

winner.  D. Walker will contact the winner and the schools who participated in the 

contest.  Both D. Walker and J. Weaver will present Award Certificates to the 

participants.  D. Walker will notify Radio Station. 

 No new treatment availability concerns or opportunities to discuss. 

 Balance sheet = $436.61.  No PayPal deposits. 

 D. Walker reports of upcoming grant opportunities, Northern Cochise Fund and 

Cenpatico.  L. Burguess would like to pursue obtaining Grant funding for the 

WMTF.  D. Walker to email L. Burguess the letterhead and previously sent letters 

as a sample of request. 

 ASA sign renewal request is considered for $150.  L. Burguess makes motion and 

is seconded by J. Weaver.  Passes unanimously. 

 D. Walker has submitted the ad created for the Encore Dance Academy Recital 

program. 

 The WMTF Spring Newsletter was sent out in March and is reviewed. 

 The website has seen a peak of activity in February and followed by significant 

decline since then.  D. Walker reports however she receives frequent phone calls 

from community members seeking treatment for meth addition and from 

interested parties from throughout the nation. 

 Lion Television contacted D. Walker as they are considering a documentary on 

meth labs.  She provided information to them and directed them to J. Weaver.  At 

this time, they have not contacted Chief Weaver. 

 WMTF was profiled in the State’s Rural Meth Debrief.  Their newsletter is 

reviewed. 

 S. White provides WASA report.  They are also currently attempting to find Grant 

funding. 

 Reviewed some new data provided by J. Weaver.  Street value of meth is $80 – 

100/gram in Tucson and $100 – 160/gm in Sierra Vista. 

 Next meeting will be July 14
th

 at 12 noon at the WPD. 


